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SUBJECT: TPO 253 (2002) 8 Aviary Road

ITEM NO.



OPERATIONAL

REPORT OF: Director of Development Services

FOR DECISION

1.0     Purpose of Report

1.1
The purpose of this report is to give background information on a provisional TPO and the reasons behind my recommendations.

2.0     Recommendation

2.1
That the Tree Preservation Order be confirmed without modification. 

3.0
Routing   

3.1 Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel   
4.0 Implications

4.1
   Resources:

No implications

4.2
Performance Review:
No implications

4.3
Environmental:
No implications

4.4
Equal Opportunities:
No implications.
4.5
Community Strategy:
No implications

4.6
Anti Poverty:

No implications.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT
Michael Anders ext 3625.
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS
Plan of the site

Schedule 1 of TPO No. 253
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5.0
Background

TPO 253 comprises of a mature Oak tree. 

The tree is situated in the rear/side garden of 8 Aviary Road.

The TPO was made because a contractor notified me that there was a risk of the tree being felled as it was not protected and he felt that this tree is worthy of retention.  

A letter of objection to the TPO has been received from 1 The Warke, Worsley. Their reasons for objection given in their letter are as follows:

“We are concerned about the size of this Oak tree as it is certainly not a garden tree. We are also concerned that the tree looses so many branches over the year, some very big subsidiary branches. The tree is over a road where young children walk to St. Marks School”.

The Councils Senior Arboricultural Officer inspected the tree and assessed the objections raised. He reported that the tree is well balanced and has some deadwood, which is acceptable for its age. He also stated that there are no apparent serious defects and that the tree appears to be healthy and vigorous.  

It is a valid point that the tree is a forest tree species but the owner of the property in which the tree stands has not objected to the TPO, and because this tree is so large it provides a focal point for the surrounding area. Because of this, this tree has an above average visual amenity value.  

6.0
Conclusion

The Tree Preservation Order should be confirmed, as the tree contributes significantly to the visual amenity of the surrounding area of The Warke and Aviary Road. Also the Councils Arboricultural Officer has inspected the tree and stated that it is healthy.   

.

